
 

 

 

 

 

 

Covington Government Center | 1 South High Street | 8AM- 4:30PM Monday – Friday | 937.473.3420 
 

 COVINGTON COUNCIL NEWS | Issue 109| February 2022 

 

Administration 
Mayor | Edward L. McCord 
Council President | Jesse Reynolds 
Village Administrator | Kyle A. Hinkelman 
 
Village Council Members  
Dawn Duff 
Keith Warner 
Julie Blumenstock 
Derrick Canan 
Amy Welborn 
 
 

 

 

Meeting Schedules: 
Council Meetings | 1st & 3rd Mondays – 7PM 
Planning Commission Meeting | 4th Monday – 7PM 
Board of Zoning Appeals Meeting | 2nd Monday – 7PM 
 
Follow us for more information: 
www.Covington-oh.gov 
www.Facebook.com/VillageofCovington  
 
 

 

Notes for the Month of February and Beyond: 
• The February Holiday Schedule will be the following:  February 21 the Government Center will be 

closed in observance of President’s Day.  Trash Service will be delayed one day. 

 
 
 
 
Schoolhouse Park Project   

• The Village received a very generous donation from UVMC towards Schoolhouse Park of 
$450,000.00.  This money will be used to develop Phase 1 now! 

• We will be working with engineers and consultants to begin the design process soon. 
• The Village applied for a LWCF grant in November and will find out if we were fortunate enough to 

receive the funding in Spring 2022.  This funding will allow additional amenities to be constructed 
in 2022, if the funding is obtained. 

• Old Rudy Elevator Property:  The Village is working on having this property demolished and will 
update when funding is in place for its demolition, hopefully in March. 

Wastewater Treatment Replacement Project 
• The Village has entered into an agreement to have the plant designed and that work will continue 

throughout 2022.  The schedule is currently estimated that design and EPA approval of the design 
of the plant will occur through August 2022. 

• In September through November of 2022 the project will be bid out for construction with 
construction estimated to start in January 2023.  

High Street Project 
• The project will be bid out by ODOT in February 2022.  All plans, approvals, and funding have 

been put in place for the project. 
• The work will have 3 phases, and generally is scheduled to last until November. 
• The Village has approved legislation to add more four-way stops in the Village and has purchased 

additional signage to help improve the detour issues that were created during the last project. 

VILLAGE PROJECTS UPDATES! 
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